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18 June 2015 

   Important Dates: 
 

 

Friday 19 June: 
 2:15pm Year 1 RE 

Assembly 
 2:45pm Combined P&F 

Years 1 & 3 Cake Stall in 
the undercover area 

 
Thursday 25 June: 
 Year 5/6 Winter Carnival 
 
Friday 26 June: 
 2:15pm Year 3 RE 

Assembly 
 Reports go home 
 6:00pm P & F Disco – 

Movie Star Theme 
 
Monday 29 June: 
 P & F Fun Run 
 

 
THURSDAY 2 JULY 
LAST DAY OF TERM 

 FOR STUDENTS 
 

 
FRIDAY 3 JULY 

STAFF PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOOPMENT DAY – 

SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MONDAY 3 AUGUST 
STAFF PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY – 

SCHOOL CLOSED 
 
 
 

 

PRAYER: Let us keep place for Christ in our lives, let us care 

for one another and let us be loving custodians of creation.  

Pope Francis  

 
Dear Parents, Staff and Students 
 
SEQTA 
At Santa Clara School we use a fully integrated learning management system 
called SEQTA. This program enables our school to manage attendance, student 
welfare and school reporting. This program was first introduced to Catholic schools 
last year through the attendance portion of the program and at the beginning of 
2015 saw the roll out of the pastoral care database and our new reporting system 
which aligns with the Australian Curriculum. The teachers and administration staff 
at Santa Clara have fully embraced this new program as all record keeping is 
stored in one system.  
 
This semester we will be using SEQTA to produce our end of semester reports. 
The reports will look a little different to previous reports; however, the information 
will essentially be the same.  
 
Each report will have:  
 

1) An overall grade for each subject area.  
2) Results for your child’s overall behaviour, relationship development and 

attitude at school. 
3) A general comment. 
4) Effort ratings for each subject area. 
5) Comments for Religion, English and Mathematics subject areas.  

 
Your child’s report will also have a page outlining how to understand the 
information provided. Please take time to read this to familiarise yourself with the 
5 point grading/achievement scale which has been set by the School Curriculum 
and Standards Authority and Catholic Education in Western Australia.  
 
This year for the first time Pre-Primary children will receive a formal report at the 
end of each semester.  
 
REPORTS  
Reports will be going home on the Friday of Week Ten this term. If you need to 
see the class teacher regarding your child/children’s report, please make an 
appointment with them.  
 
CHROMEBOOKS 
This term, the Catholic Education Office has kindly loaned us ten HP 
Chromebooks. These Chromebooks are currently being used in Year 3 and Year 
4. As our school has become a Google school, students in the upper grades have 

access to their own Google account in which they can use Google Docs, Slides, 
Classroom and Google Apps. For now, we are trialling this new device as 
it has proven to be very popular in other Google schools due to its easy to 
use format. We are thoroughly enjoying learning about this new device and 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
FRIDAY 3 JULY TO 
 FRIDAY 17 JULY 

 

 
TERM 3 COMMENCES 
MONDAY 20 JULY FOR 

STUDENTS & STAFF 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@santaclara.wa.edu.au
http://www.santaclara.wa.edu.au/


 

Cross Country Interschool Carnival 
 

Congratulations to all the Year Three to Year 
Six Cross Country representatives who did the 
school proud by representing the school at the 
Interschool Cross Country Carnival at Good 
Shepherd School in Kelmscott on Friday 5 
June.  Ten Catholic Schools participated in the 
Carnival and Santa Clara School finished 
eighth.  There was only a difference of twenty-
nine points to the fifth team.  Special thanks to 
Mr Boxsell for all his hard working efforts. 
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access to their own Google account in which they can use Google Docs, Slides, Classroom and Google 
Apps. For now, we are trialling this new device as it has proven to be very popular in other Google 
schools due to its easy to use format. We are thoroughly enjoying learning about this new device and 
the children have taken to them with complete ease. The feedback from students has been how 
lightweight they are, as well as easy to use and perfect for completing Google docs/slides and 
researching.  
 
STAFF 
Santa Clara school is a place where we aspire and inspire not only our students but 
also the members of our staff. I am happy to inform you that Mrs Lisa Tilzey our 
Science/History teacher has been appointed as a Science Teacher at Orana 
Catholic Primary School, commencing Term 3, 2015. 
 
On behalf of the School Board, Staff and Students, I extend my sincere gratitude to 
Mrs Tilzey for her wonderful teaching years at Santa Clara School and wish her well 
in her future endeavours. Congratulations, Mrs Tilzey. 
 
P&F 
The P&F are holding the children’s disco in the 
school hall on Friday 26 June. The Theme of the 
Disco is “Movie Stars” and the children will be 
dancing the night away. Thank you to Sonia Thiel 
and the members for organising this exciting event 
for our children. Please see the P&F section for 
further details. 
 
Richard Win Pe 
Principal 
 
 

 

3 YEAR OLD PROGRAM 
ENROLMENTS FOR 2016 

 

If your child has attained 3 years of age and 
will turn 4 after 30 June 2016, they are 
eligible to attend our 3 Year Old Program in 
2016.  
 

Enrolment forms must be completed for 
all children wishing to attend Santa 
Clara School (including siblings). 
 

If you haven’t completed an enrolment form, 
please do so as soon as possible. Forms 
are available from the school office.   
 

PARISH NEWS 

The Santa Clara Parish Sacramental programme for 
the remaining of 2015 is as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Laura Munut 
Parish Sacramental Coordinator 

Sacrament of Confirmation 

Parent/Student Workshop: 
4:45-6:00pm Thursday  

13 August 2015 
(Facilitated by Dr Carmel Suart / 

Mildred Rego) 

Student Retreat Day / Excursion: 
9:00am Wednesday 29 July 2015 

Schoenstatt Shrine Excursion, 
Armadale 

Celebrated on: 
9.30am Sunday 13 September 2015 

 



 

  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

 
LifeLink – Catholic Caring Agencies 

 
 

 
What a fantastic day last Monday, celebrating LifeLink Day!  The children really enjoyed the day and 
the combined classrooms’ chain link was bigger than expected. Congratulations to the Year One class 
for having the longest chain link, closely followed by the Year Three class. The money raised, ($450 at 
the moment and still counting) both on this day and the free-dress day, will be given to the LifeLink 
Catholic Caring Agency, which will assist in helping some of the 34,000 Western Australians in need 
each year.  LifeLink Agencies are making a very real difference in people’s lives.  
 
It was fantastic that the children are helping Real People, with Real need, with Real Stories. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Larry King 
Assistant Principal Religious Education 

 
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 
 
We are nearing the end of first semester and although it is week nine we still have two weeks to go. 
 
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAYS:  There are two staff development (pupil free) days on the horizon.  
One for the end of term two on Friday 3 July and the other a month later in term three on Monday 3 
August.  Please add these dates to your calendar.  Staff have a spiritual development day on 3 July 
and a curriculum development day on 3 August. 
 
END OF TERM:  As already mentioned, this term is an eleven week term.  School breaks-up for students 
on Thursday 2 July.  Students and staff return for term three on Monday 20 July.  
 
LATE ARRIVALS:  Just a reminder that the classes commence at 8:40am with the first bell and 
students should be ready for class at that time.  Arriving late to class is both embarrassing to students 
involved and disruptive to the rest of the class.  Please be vigilant in ensuring students are at school 
and in class on time.   A reminder also that absentees must be followed up with a signed note or an 
email. 
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SWIMMING LESSONS:  This is the final week for swimming lessons.  Thank you to Mr Andrew Boxsell 
who has organised the swimming program and logistics including the transport.  If your child is missing 
any items please check the LOST PROPERTY box in the front office.  There are several items in there 
including a small childs’ towel and a near new unlabelled, size 10 winter school jumper.  Once again, I 
would like to request that all school uniforms and hats be clearly labeled with student names. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REPORTS:  Teachers are finalising first semester reports.  This year Santa Clara will be reporting using 
SEQTA, the same on-line record keeping tool used for absentees and for pastoral care notes by Catholic 
schools in Western Australia.  Reports will include a comprehensive information page on understanding 
childrens’ grades and attitudes.  Grading and reporting will not be significantly different that in previous 
years.  Reports will be sent home on Friday of Week 10, 26 June. 
 
CYBER-SAFETY:  Over this semester I have provided different sources of information and websites for 
cyber-safety that I hope have been useful to parents.  Recently I heard of several incidents of children 
searching for or visiting inappropriate websites at home.  It is vitally important that we are aware of our 
children’s online activities as our children are too young to take responsibility for their own safety or to 
determine what is appropriate.  We would not allow our children to play unsupervised with strangers or 
be alone or isolated with a stranger, if we think of the internet in those terms, we should also not be 
allowing our children to access the internet in those situations.  As included in last week’s newsletter: 
being present and visible while children are using the internet not only keeps them safe it ensures they 
are getting adequate guidance as they make choices and judgements about the internet for you, their first 
teachers. Here it is:  For younger children, insist on computers being used in the home’s public areas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WINTER CARNIVAL:  Year Five and Six students will be taking part in a winter carnival on Thursday 25 
June.  Again a big thank you to Mr Boxsell for organising this day.  A separate note has been sent home.  
If you have a child in Year Five or Six and did not receive a note please check your childs’ bag or request 
a copy. 
 
God bless everyone. 
 
 
 
Ms Evelyn Temmen 
Assistant Principal 
 
 

ILLNESS:  Winter sees the onset of the cold and flu season.  Children who are unwell with 
colds and flu and still coming to school are not only unable to maintain their best school work 
but expose others to illness as well.  If your child is unwell please allow them time at home 
to rest and recover and avoid spreading germs on to others. 

 

PLAYGROUND AND PLAY EQUIPMENT:  The playground equipment, 
including the Nature Playscape area in the Early Childhood area, is not for before 
school play.  Students and their siblings are reminded that before school time is 
for getting ready for class.  All playground equipment is off limits before and 
after school.  Parental support in ensuring that students and little brothers and 
sisters adhere to this is appreciated. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 News 
My First Communion 

 

 

On Sunday the 7th of June, 15 year 4 students, 1 
Year 5 student and 9 parish children participated to 
receive the body and blood of Christ for the first 
time. 
 
When we arrived we all went to the Hall to meet Mr 
Tulett to get our Communion pins. After that Mr 
Tulett told us to get in our positions and then when 
everyone was there we walked into the Church. 
 
When we walked inside we went to our seats and 
Father Chris talked a little bit. After that it was time 
for the readings. The person who read the readings 
was Allysa Zamora. After the first reading it was 
time for the responsorial psalm, the people who 
sang the responsorial psalm were Maia, Ziyada, 
Thea, Tanaka, Allysandria, Zara, Jaimee and 
Abbey-Mae. 
 
When it was time for Communion Father Chris let 
the communicants go first and every communicant 
got to taste the body and drink the blood of Christ. 
 
After the rest of the mass it was time to get the 
certificates. When everyone got the certificates we 
faced father and he said a prayer, then after the 
prayer we went back to our seats then after father 
talked to us a bit we stood up so then father can say 
the last prayer and after the last prayer we went to 
the hall to get some food and cut the cake. Then we 
all went back home. 
 
                      Allysandria Zamora~~ 
 
 
 
 

Communion 
On the 7th of June, my classmates and I 
received Communion for the very first time in 
our lives. 
 

There were about 15 children from our class, 1 
from Year Five and 9 parish children from other 
schools. 
 
 
 

When we first arrived, we went to the hall to get 
a pin and to get in our positions. When we were 
ready, we lined up at the entrance to the 
church. 
 
 
 

When we walked into the church, there were 
lots of people. The priest, Father Chris was at 
the front of the altar in his white vestments, also 
there was music and people singing as we 
walked in.  
 
 

 

Before we got to eat the body and drink the 
blood, Father Chris talked about Communion 
like how we received the bread and wine. 
 
 
 

Once Father Chris had finished speaking, we 
got to eat the bread and drink the wine. It was 
fun to do Communion! 
 
 
 

By Maia Whyte 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Holy 

Communion 

This term before ANZAC Day, we started on an Australia at war project.  
 

First we got a partner and chose a part of Gallipoli we want to research about, then decided how 

we want to present it.  
 

Second we started researching Gallipoli and had to find out who, what, when, where, why and how.  
 

Then we had to talk to our partner about if the ANZAC Spirit is still alive, and research a famous 

Australian and wri te a biography about the famous Australian that we thought showed the Anzac 

spirit in their life.  
 

Last of all, we put together the presentation. Maia and I did ours as an Imovie.  
 

Shanae Green 
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P&F Coming Events for Term 2 

Friday 
19 June 

Combined Years 1 & 3 Cake 
Stall in undercover area from 
2:45pm 

Friday  
26 June 

6:00pm Disco - Movie Star 
Theme 

Monday 
29 June 

Fun Run 

Term 3 Events 

21 August Quiz Night 

 

Santa Clara Quiz Night  

21
st

 August 2015  

 

Donations 
 

If anyone has new unwanted gifts they 
would like to donate as prizes for the quiz 
night please call Sonia on 0419897560 to 
arrange collection or alternatively 
please drop any donations to the school 
office. 
 
Thank you  
Santa Clara P&F 

The P&F are holding a  

CAKE STALL 
on Friday 19th June 

 in the undercover area  
from 2.45pm. 

 

The Year 1 and 3 parents will be 
donating the delicious treats for 
sale. So come and stock up for 
afternoon tea and the weekend. 

 

Thank you from Santa Clara P&F  

CANTEEN ROSTER 

Friday 19 June 
May Soe 

Monday 22 June 
Maria Papalia 

Friday 26 June 
Famatta Browne 

Monday 29 June 
Mitzi Bettridge 

Friday 3 July 
PUPIL FREE DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

OSC NEWS 
 

Thank you to all the parents who 
supported us with our fundraising 
(Haircuts). We raised $270.00. 
Unfortunately this has come to an end. 

 
 Pupil Free Days are: 

Friday 3 July (End of Term 2) and 
Monday 3 August (Term 3, Week 3) 

 

We are now taking bookings for these 
days. Please see Keren or Stacey. 

 

 Vacation Care Programs are out and 
due back no later than Friday 26 June.  

 

Book now to avoid disappointment. 
 

Thank you from Keren & Stacey 
 

NETBALL NEWSFLASH YEAR 4 
 
We had another good win yesterday against 
St Columbus (6 - 2) despite a depleted side 
with no reserves due to illnesses.  The girls 
were exhausted but never gave up.  And a 
close game last week against “Allsorts” only 
losing by 1 goal.   
 
 

Sharon & Gilda 
Coaches 
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Santa Clara Fun Run 

We are conducting a School Run 4 Fun Program for the students as a major fundraiser 
for this term so we do ask for your support.  The event will take place on Monday 29 th 
June. All monies raised will provide additional resources for the students. 
 
Students have now received a poster size Sponsorship Form with a great selection of toy 
brands including Nike, Sony, Apple, Disney Frozen, GoPro, Razor, Nerf and more. This 
form will assist with collecting sponsorship donations on behalf of the school. 
 
Inside the Sponsorship Form you will find helpful tips on how to raise more money for the 
school as well as other benefits such as the chance to win a Bali Family Holiday.  
 
We ask you to seek donations on a $2 or $4 or $5 or $10 per sponsor. Students who raise 
as little as $10 or more will receive a reward prize for their efforts. The more donations 
you receive the better prize(s) you can choose. You can even boost your prizes with the 
option to mix and match. More details are included in the Sponsorship Form.  
 
A new way to help your child reach their fundraising goal is through online fundraising. 
Students who use online fundraising raise 5 times more! Simply go to 
www.australianfundraising.com.au/online, click onto the School Run 4 Fun image.  
 
Once the fundraiser is complete, please cut out the ‘how to claim your prize section’ on 
the Sponsorship Form and return along with your monies to the Front Office on or before 
Friday 26th June. Please be sure to fill out your prize request. The individual prizes will be 
delivered shortly after.  
 
We would also welcome parents and family members to attend the event day to help cheer 
on the students. Happy fundraising!  
 
Thank you in advance of your participation. 
 
 
Sonia Thiel 
Santa Clara P&F 
 

http://www.australianfundraising.com.au/online


 

 

 

Disco Price List  

Movie Star Theme  

Friday 26 th  June  

6pm -7.30pm  

 

Entry                              $5.00/child  

                                         $1.00/adult  

 

Juice Boxes                       $1.00 

 

Chips                                        60c  

 

Chocolates                            40c  

 

Glo Sticks                  6 for $1.00  

                                  Or 20c each  

 

Tea/Coffee                     $1.00 

 

Photo Booth  ð if you would like a photo please 

supply email address on the night.  

 

Prizes for Best dressed And Best Dancer 

Years K -2 and 3 -6! 


